

30 July 2012

Dear Student,

Congratulations on being accepted into Trinity College Foundation Studies! We hope that you will find your time with us at Trinity challenging and rewarding.

We have enclosed with this letter, a copy of the **map** of Trinity. Please read all the information in this letter carefully. You will receive a copy of the Orientation Timetable on Monday, 20 August. Orientation is an opportunity for you to meet new friends and to settle into your new life at Trinity, and therefore it is essential that you attend all activities.

You are expected to arrive at Trinity for Registration at **8:00am sharp** on **Monday, 20 August 2012.** Please go to the **Evan Burge Building**, Trinity College (White Dot No 3, Reference B11, on Trinity College Main Campus Map attached). It is essential that you bring the following with you to the Registration:

- Your <u>passport</u> and <u>student visa</u> information (if you were issued with an electronic visa/EVisa, please bring a copy of the email)
- Your <u>current Australian address</u> (even if it is only temporary) and <u>telephone numbers</u> (Mobile phone number and Landline number) this is a Department of Immigration and Citizenship regulation

Your first day of orientation is expected to finish at approximately 5:00pm. If your family is accompanying you, they are very welcome to attend the Parent Coffee (at 8:00am) and Official Welcome (at 3:00pm). Please send an email *with your full name and your parents' names* to studentservices@trinity.unimelb.edu.au if your family will be attending the Parent Coffee and/or the Official Welcome.

We strongly advise all students to arrive in Melbourne at least one week in advance of the commencement of their course. By arriving early, you will have enough time to organise your accommodation, open a bank account, have your phone connected and shop for any personal items you need. Missing orientation activities and class time in order to attend to personal matters is not an acceptable beginning to your schooling.

Should you arrive in Melbourne early, you are welcome to discuss accommodation or any other matter with Trinity staff. The Main Office, located in Wynne Cottage, is open from Monday to Friday between 9.00am and 4.00pm. Please note while building works are carried out for the redevelopment of the Dining Hall in the Trinity Main Campus, access points to some buildings in the Main Campus, in particular the entrance to Wynne Cottage, will be redirected. Please use the route as shown on the map included with this letter. Trinity College would like to apologise for any inconvenience caused.

If you have any questions regarding the orientation timetable, or need further information, please do not hesitate to contact us by e-mail or telephone. More information regarding Orientation and living in Australia is available on the Trinity website:

http://www.trinity.unimelb.edu.au/tcfs/orientation

We look forward to meeting you on 20 August 2012!

Yours sincerely,

Kelly Owen & Su Li Yeoh Student Services, Trinity College Foundation Studies

E: studentservices@trinity.unimelb.edu.au

T: +613 9348 7042 or +613 9348 7544